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Hong Kong tenpin bowling athletes, Wu Siu-hong (1st from left), Tseng Tak-hin (2nd from right) and 

Yeung Wai-ki (1st from right) had training earlier this year at the International Training and 

Research Center (ITRC), which is under the governance of the United States Bowling Congress. 

The three athletes opined that the training at the ITRC was most rewarding. Second from left in the 

picture is Bill Hoffman, Director of International Development of USBC. 

* Photo: Courtesy of the United States Bowling Congress. 

 

 

 



   

 

Hong Kong tenpin bowling athletes, Wu Siu-hong is wearing a pair of infra-red glasses when he 

bowls so that he knows where his eyes are looking. Even though tenpin bowling athletes seem to be 

focusing on the target, in that split of a second when they bowl, their eyes may out of focus. The 

infra-red glasses can help improve their consistency by understanding the usual practice of their 

eyes and if there are situations of out focus.  

* Photos: Courtesy of Hong Kong tenpin bowling athlete Yeung Wai-ki. 

 

   

 

Hong Kong tenpin bowling athlete Tseng Tak-hin is wearing a sensor vest so that the computer can 

utilize a 3D image to analyse the consistency of his approach and release. There is music 

notification whenever the same action is executed to help improve consistency. 

* Photos: Courtesy of Hong Kong tenpin bowling athlete Yeung Wai-ki. 

 

 



 

The United State Bowling Congress serves almost 2 million youth and adult members in the United 

States and the International Training and Research Center under the governance of the USBC is 

well equipped with state-of-the-art facilities and technologies. 

* Photo: Courtesy of the United States Bowling Congress. 

 

 


